LAURENS CENTRAL SCHOOL

BUDGET NEWSLETTER

for the

2020-2021 SCHOOL YEAR

Dear Residents of the Laurens Central School District:

The primary focus of this newsletter is, and has always been, to provide you with information about the proposed budget for the upcoming school year and the other items upon which we will soon be voting.  Due to the COVID 19 virus, however, there is nothing “as has always been” with regard to this year’s budget process!  As you are well aware, schools have been engaged in the most challenging, constantly changing and emotionally draining situation in recent history…all caused by a virus that has basically put the entire county on edge.  
For us, here in New York State the closure of schools and the resulting shift to an on-line learning system, a huge feat done basically overnight, has been precedent setting.  This, coupled with the financial crisis created by the State wide shutdown of most businesses has turned the school district budget process on its ear!  As a result, the following changes in the budget process have been mandated by the State and are in place for the upcoming vote.  Please note:  
Date of Vote:  Pursuant to the Governor’s Executive Order 202.26, the annual budget vote and school board election has been scheduled for June 9, 2020, and will be held by absentee ballot only. 

Required Public Hearing: The required public hearing on this year’s proposed budget will be held virtually on May 26, 2020 at 7:00pm.   Information on how to access the hearing will be posted on the District website at www.laurenscs.org.
Voting allowed by absentee ballot only:   Qualified voters of the Laurens Central School District who have participated in any of the past three (3) annual votes and those individuals on the county medically eligible list will automatically be sent an absentee ballot together with a postage-paid return envelope and instructions for completing the same. Additional absentee ballots may be requested by any other qualified voter by contacting the District Clerk by email at pweir@laurenscs.org or by calling the District Clerk at 607-432-2050.  To be counted, all properly completed absentee ballots must be properly filled out and received in the Office of the District Clerk by 5:00 p.m. on June 9, 2020.  The names of all individuals either automatically receiving and/or requesting an absentee ballot will be posted on the district website for voter review.  
Qualified voter:  A qualified voter is a person who is a citizen of the United States, at least eighteen years of age, a resident of the District for at least 30 days prior to the date of the election, and who is not otherwise ineligible to vote under the provisions of section 5-106 of the Election Law (e.g. a person who has been adjudged to be mentally incompetent by a court). 

Budget Development Process:
As a school district that relies heavily on state aid, planning a budget that meets the educational needs of our students while at the same time being sensitive to the needs of our tax payers and residents can be a challenge.  The COVID 19 situation has truly complicated our position with the Governor talking about major cuts, as high as 20%, in state aid due to a lack of revenue.   As a result, the Board of Education has decided to move forward with a budget that will require a 0% tax levy increase.   This is well below our Tax Levy Limit, however, given the financial crisis we are all facing at this time, the Board is compelled to move forward in the manner.  In addition, the Board of Education has decided to remove the originally proposed Capital Building Project from the ballot due to the uncertainty of the State’s present financial situation.
The Board of Education and I have looked at every aspect of the budget with a commitment to reducing or containing costs in as many areas as possible.  We are confident that the budget being presented will accomplish three important goals:  Provide sound educational programs for our students, be affordable to the community, and continue to plan for long term financial security for the district.

We are proposing a budget that will require a tax levy increase of 0%.  To keep the Tax Levy at the 0% the following steps have been taken by the district:
*
The District plans to use $275,000 Fund Balance and reserve funds to offset the 
difference between budget costs and revenues.  

*
Retirements:  We have several retirements in both our teaching and support staff units. 
These positions, if replaced, will be done so with employees hired at or near the starting 
salary rate.   

In closing, I would like to take this opportunity to thank each and every member of our community for your support of the district.  Our school continues to move forward in a very positive direction, and with your continued support, we are able to provide an excellent education for our students, as well as function as the center of activity for the community. 

Please be sure to return your absentee ballot to the school by 5:00pm on Tuesday, June 9th, 2020.  You will be supporting a budget that reflects both the needs of our students and the community, and you will be supporting a school that has a history of providing an excellent education for our children.  Thank you.


Romona N. Wenck
2020-2021 School Budget and propositions
Via Absentee Ballot, which must be received by 5:00pm on June 9, 2020, residents will have the opportunity to vote on three propositions, those being: 
Proposition #1 – Basic Budget
RESOLVED, that the Board of Education of the Laurens Central School district be and hereby is authorized to expend the sum of $1,206,112 for the 2020-2021 school year budget.  
This will require a tax increase of 0%.
Proposition #2 - Board of Education Election Candidates for the Board of Education
To elect one member of the Board for a five year term commencing July 1, 2020 and expiring on June 30, 2025, Incumbent Margaret Wikoff.

Proposition #3 – School Bus 

RESOLVED, that the Board of Education of the Laurens Central School District undertake the acquisition of two (2) 30 passenger school buses.  Both buses will be used for the transportation of regular education students, special needs students, field trips and/or small groups of students.  Both buses will be paid fully out of Bus Reserve; therefore there will be no impact on the tax levy.
OPEN SEAT ON THE BOARD OF EDUCATION

There is one open seat on the Board of Education. 


*One Five Year Term:  
This seat is presently held by Board member, Mrs. Margaret Wikoff.  





Mrs. Wikoff will be running for the seat again.

Put information from the candidate here
BUS PURCHASE
We are asking for voter approval to purchase two 30 passenger buses. Both bus will be paid for out of the Bus Reserve.  There will be no impact on the Tax Levy or budget.

The new buses will replace buses 77 and 78.  Bus 77 is 8 years old, with over 90,000 miles.  Bus 78 is 9 years old with over 108,000 miles.  The purchase of the new buses will help us maintain a 9-10 year replacement cycle for our bus fleet.  As buses age the DOT required body work will cost more to repair each bus that to purchase the buses new, and as will all vehicles, as the buses age, they will have increased maintenance costs.  
Both of the new buses will be used to transport regular and special education students.  They will also be used for field trips, athletic and other extracurricular activities.  We anticipate receiving $8,000 on bus 77 and $3,500 on bus 78 as trade-ins.  
FINANCES FOR THE BUS PURCHASES





30 Passenger Bus

30 Passenger Vehicle

Cost




$62,867



$62,867

Total Trade-in



  $8,000


                $3,500
Total Cost of Bus

  
$54,867

   

$59,367
Less State Aid (86%)


$47,241



$51,115
Cost to District
  

           $7,627

      
       $8,252
Both Buses will be paid for entirely out of the bus reserve.

There will be no tax impact as a result of this purchase
CAPITAL OUTLAY PROGRAM: YEAR 8
For the eighth year is a row, we have budgeted for a Capital Outlay Project.  Capital Outlay Projects are NOT Capital Building projects. New York State law allows for a school district to receive state aid on projects that do not exceed $100,000 provided the following requirements are met:
*
The project cannot exceed $100,000, including all incidental fees such as architect and legal fees.

*
The project must be included within the annual budget approval process, which must be voter 
authorized and therefore paid by a budgetary appropriation.  A district may not use borrowed 
money for such projects.

How does it work?

Within the proposed 2020-2021 budget, the specific project for which the funds will be used is outlined.

*
Once the budget is approved by the voters, the school must have State approved architects draw 
up and 
submit the plans for the project to the State Education Department for approval.

*
The project must be fully completed within the school budget year, July 1 - June 30.

*
Once complete, the district submits final cost reports to the state, as with any other project. 

*
State aid will be provided to district in the year following the project. 

What is the purpose of a Capital Outlay Project?

The purpose of this type of project is to allow a district to maintain and upgrade its facilities on a regular basis, as opposed to letting a lot of small issues go until they reach a critical mass or problem. Compare it to redoing a room at a time in a house as oppose to letting things go and having to do a major renovation.
What has our district accomplish over the past six years through this process and what do we hope to accomplish during the 2019-2020 school year?
2013-2014
$40,000: Replacement of the HVAC pneumatic controls in the 1990 section of the 


building with DDC controls (electronic controls) that tie into our 2007 building 



management system
2014-2015
$40,000: Completion of the HVAC upgrades and installation of a voltage monitoring 


system

2015-2016
$50,000: Replace doors and install new hardware in the 1955 and 1929 sections of the 


building to bring the doors into Fire Code Compliance (11 doors and hardware)

2016-2017
$65,000: The software that runs our main controller was proprietary software meaning 


that it was not upgradeable or re-programmable with our present HVAC system.  



Approval of these funds provided for a new “head-end/main controller” as well as three 


secondary main controllers (gym, cafeteria, MPR) and all associated software.  

2017-2018
$100,000: Renovation of the business/computer lab that was designed and built in 1990.  


We designed a state of the art computer lab complete with new computers, touch screen 


monitors, LCD projector, sound system, furniture and air conditioning.  
2018-2019
$100,000: Replacement of stage lighting that was overheating and became a safety issue.
2019-2020
$100,000: The District replaced existing fluorescent lighting in the gym with LED 


lighting.  The LED lighting is much brighter and will save the District in energy 



consumption and therefore help to reduce our electric bills.  
2020-2021: 
($100,000) Replacement, of non-functioning Fire Dampers and alignment of the dampers 

with the Fire alarm system.  Prior to the 1980's many classrooms had minimal separation 


between classrooms and exit corridors.  Over the years, to reduce the spread of fire from 


a classroom entering the corridors, codes have been changed multiple times.  Codes now 


require automatic Fire Dampers in air ducts that will close automatically on sensing heat 


and the installation of Smoke Dampers in air ducts that will close on sensing smoke 


and/or upon activation of the building fire alarm.  Both Fire and Smoke dampers were 


installed in the 2007 project.

 



At this point in time, however, we have dampers motors that have failed.  While they are 


closed in the safe position with regards to fire or smoke, these dampers are supposed to 


control the fresh air and exhaust air ducts serving the classrooms.  With dampers failed in 

a closed position, the rooms are 
inadequately ventilated. 



The motors on the many of the dampers need to be replaced. In addition to replacing the 


motors we are planning to connect the building temperature control system to the damper 


assemblies which, going forward will electronically report the damper position and alarm 

if the dampers fail to move to the correct position as controlled by the fire alarm.  

The Contingency Budget
As in years past the State provides a formula that Districts must use to calculate their Contingency Budget.  Districts must report a Contingency Budget in the event that the budget is defeated twice.  The law states that with the Contingent Budget requirement, our tax levy must remain the same as the previous year.  Due to the fact that the District is proposing a budget that is equal to the budget of the prior year, the required tax levy would remain the same, therefore our Contingent Budget is equal to our proposed budget and no additional tax dollars will be needed or removed.
Closing Thoughts
In closing, I would like to share information about some very exciting programs we continue to provide

for our students….

*
The Head Start Program for 3 and 4 year olds will continue with the full day program next year.
*
We will continue to provide students with more academic options through our Distance Learning 
program.
*
Our faculty will continue to offer several college level courses through HCCC.  Students have the 
potential to graduate from high school with well over 20 college credits, which has allowed 
students to graduate from 4 year colleges within 3 or 3.5 years.
*
We will continue to provide seniors opportunities to participate in Job Shadowing programs:

*Health and Medical Fields
*Sports Medicine
*Social Work


*Engineering careers

*Veterinary Studies
*Environment Sciences




*Hospital Administration
*Masonry 
*
We will continue to provide the following for our students:


*
Extracurricular Activities:  Sports, Music, Drama, Winter and Summer Color Guard


*
Clubs:  School Garden, Foreign Language, Media, Art, Student Council 

*
Foreign Languages:  French, Spanish, Exposure to Italian, 


*
Music Classes: Band, Chorus, Instrumental, Vocal and Piano Lessons, Music Theory

*
Engineering/STEM Classes:  Principals of Engineering, Informational Technology, 


Coding, Robotics, Maker Space


*
Share and Shine Program, CROP After School program, support for elementary sports 


programs
I would like to take this opportunity to thank each and every member of our community for your support of the District.  Our school continues to move forward in a very positive direction, and with your continued support, we are able to provide an excellent education for our students, as well as function as the center of activity for the community. 

Thank you for the support you have provided to our district over the years.  LCS is a school district with a history of providing an excellent education for our children while being responsive to the needs of our community.  Thank you!

